
All Stocks are not created equal…
In the last newsletter, we used this caption to draw attention to the gaps in performance that currently exist 
among different classifications of stocks (as apparent in the +20.5% of the S&P 500 versus the +14% for the 
Russell 2000 shown above).  Another corollary that goes along with these observations is that the number of 
classifications themselves has broadened.   With the rising flows into passive (index) products, there has been 
an explosion in the amount of market segmentation to divide stocks into various strata.  For example, there 
are now in existence over 5,000 US stock mutual funds.  There are also over 6,000 ETF products to use to 
invest in equities.

All this proliferation of investor products has occurred at the same time that the number of listed stocks on 
exchanges has been steadily shrinking.  There are presently under 3,500 publicly listed US corporations. 

Aurora Approach
As longtime Aurora clients know, we strive to discriminate between companies with measurable earnings and 
stocks selling for cheap relative valuations.  Our GARP discipline is not geared to identifying market timing 
trends or attempting to move client assets from one sector to another based on industry forecasting.  The 
proliferation of products and the amount of money flowing into these passive approaches can help create mis-
pricings that can be taken advantage of.  When combined with scarcity caused by a shrinking number of issues 
available, discerning between stocks using a time tested investment discipline can have even more value.  

David J. Yucius, Jr., CFA

Market Summary
As we head towards the close of calendar 2019, the proverbial “wall of worry” is continuing to be scaled by 
stock investors.  Despite ever present political and geo-political concerns, worrisome global economic 
indicators and concerned investor sentiment, stock prices marched higher for the most recent quarter.  The 
S&P 500 Index of large stocks rose 1.7% and provided investors with a 20.5% return for the first nine months 
of 2019.  Smaller stocks of the Russell 2000 Index were not treated as well, and subtracted -2.4% for a year to 
date total return of 14.1%.  

International stocks also showed further malaise, dropping -1% over the past 3 months and resting at 13.2% 
for the year thus far.  Issues related to Brexit, China/Hong Kong sensitivities, tensions over trade agreements, 
negative interest rates and diverging fiscal deficits in Europe have all created a more difficult environment to 
invest in international markets.
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